
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
MEETING DATE: March 1, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: Set Public Hearing for NCGS 160D Text Amendments (TX-2021-01)  
 
PRESENTER: Autumn Radcliff, Planning Director 
 
ATTACHMENTS: None 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
The new Chapter 160D of the North Carolina General Statutes consolidates current enabling statutes for 
development regulations that apply to both cities and counties. Chapters 153A and 160A were the 
previous chapters that 160D consolidated. Chapter 160D places these statutes into a more logical, coherent 
organization. The new law (Chapter 160D) does not make major policy changes or shifts in the scope of 
authority granted to local governments, but it does include amendments that will need to be incorporated 
into Henderson County’s local development regulations.   
 
Chapter 160D is effective now, but local governments have until July 1, 2021 for the development, 
consideration, and adoption of required amendments to conform local ordinances to this new law. All city 
and county zoning, subdivision, and other development regulations will need to be updated by July 1, 
2021, the effective date of the new law.  
 
The Planning Board discussed the proposed text amendments at its meeting on February 18, 2021 and 
voted unanimously to send forward a favorable recommendation on the proposed amendments.  
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
State law and the LDC require the Board of Commissioners to hold a public hearing prior to acting on 
a text amendment. Planning Staff requests the Board set a public hearing for Wednesday, March 17, 
2021 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 Suggested Motion: 

I move that the Board set a public hearing on the proposed NCGS 160D Text Amendments (TX- 
2021-01) for Wednesday, March 17, 2021 at 9:30 a.m. 
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